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Dear Sir/Madam,

Thames River Crossings - RESPONSE TO CONSULTATION
As a member of the London Assembly I am writing to formally respond to Transport for London’s consultation on the proposed new Thames river crossings in east and south east London.

Before outlining my objections to the proposed Gallions Reach ferry and Silvertown Tunnel and my support for retaining the Woolwich Ferry, I should like to highlight some serious shortcomings in this consultation process. 

Consultation Process

TfL has failed to provide the public with adequate information on the potential impacts which the proposed crossings would have on the quality of life for residents in the affected areas. A detailed traffic assessment, an environmental impact assessment and a business case should have been published for both options. Without access to such key information, Londoners cannot be expected to provide meaningful responses to the consultation.

Residents need to know how many traffic jams these schemes could create on either side of the river as additional traffic is sucked into the area. They also need to know whether the increased pollution could exceed legal limits and whether higher tolls will have to be imposed to make the finances add up. The Mayor has claimed that the proposed crossings will reduce pollution and reduce traffic jams, but he has not released research findings to back up these assertions. 

You will find attached a series of formal questions I tabled to the Mayor of London at the November Mayor’s Question Time meeting. The Mayor’s responses reveal that a large number of important issues are yet to be fully considered as the second consultation deadline approaches. Considering the public have less than one month remaining to respond, data on these crucial factors should be released urgently and the consultation period extended.

Objection to Gallions Reach Ferry

In his response to formal question 3440/2012 I tabled in November, the Mayor admitted that this proposal paves the way for the introduction of a road crossing at a later date:  

“In accordance with my previously published Transport Strategy, I have not ruled out the possibility that a fixed link may be desirable in the longer term if appropriate infrastructure is provided to address congestion at the Blackwall tunnel and Dartford Crossing, thereby reducing the likelihood of strategic traffic using residential roads in Bexley.”
A road crossing at Gallions Reach would generate far larger volumes of traffic than a Gallions Reach ferry and the increase in air pollution would have a serious impact on peoples' health. Local residents have previously expressed their opposition to a road crossing and the idea was rejected at a public inquiry. Even if improvements in the surrounding infrastructure are carried out, pollution levels will still escalate. This scheme would pave the way for the introduction of a ‘bridge by stealth’ and I oppose it on this basis.
I should also like to highlight the potentially overwhelming increase in local traffic which this project and Crossrail together could bring about, considering that Crossrail trains will terminate at Abbey Wood Station. It should be borne in mind that Crossrail is scheduled to open in 2018, one year after the earliest date for delivery of the opening of a Gallions Reach Ferry.

In addition, there has been no information released on what compensation would be offered to property owners affected by the works. This information is of prime importance to residents considering the impact these schemes could have on their lives.

Objection to Silvertown Crossing

Funding
This current consultation has recommended that tolls should be put on the new crossing and the existing Blackwall Tunnel. TfL has stated that:

“There is currently no funding set aside in TfL’s budget for the major infrastructure projects outlined in this consultation. This means that in order to deliver them we would need to identify a means of paying for them.”

The imposition of these tolls would prove highly unpopular with the public. I suspect many of those who were originally in favour of a new road crossing will oppose the idea of having to pay tolls on the Blackwall Tunnel. 

Air pollution

The Government has stated that the European limit values for NO2 won’t be met until around 2025 and the increase in pollution in an area already over the European limits in 2020 would raise strong legal grounds for objecting.

Traffic 

London’s traffic has declined by 7% over the last decade and on current trends the city could see a 15-20% decline by the time the bridge is built. If Londoners hadn’t made such a switch in the last eleven years there would be an extra million vehicle trips per day. So why build a new road to cope with fewer car trips? Also, given there are now far more public transport options for crossing the Thames in east London including the Emirates Air Line, DLR and London Overground extensions and Jubilee Line upgrades, there is really no need for a new road crossing.

If we accept the argument that the Blackwall Tunnel is a localised problem of too much demand and too little supply, there is a lot of research to suggest that if you build roads to relieve traffic jams, then after a few years they just clog up again and make bigger traffic jams.

Investing in the Woolwich Ferry

I welcome TfL’s announcement on 13 December 2012 that £50 million will be spent on operating and maintaining the Woolwich Ferry service, beginning 1 April 2013. The Woolwich Ferry is a much-valued link which is well-used by local cyclists and which is already an integral part of east London’s transport infrastructure. 

Unlike a road crossing which could not be completed until at least 2021 or the proposed Gallions Reach ferry which could not open until 2017 at the earliest, the Woolwich Ferry already transports thousands across the Thames daily. We should invest in existing services before embarking on expensive and disruptive new schemes.

I hope that TfL will fully consider the issues which I have raised in this response and make public at the earliest opportunity the more detailed information which Londoners need to be able to participate fully in this consultation process.

Yours Sincerely,
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Darren Johnson AM

Green Party Member of the London Assembly

Formal questions tabled by Darren Johnson AM to Mayor Boris Johnson at Mayor’s Question Time (November 2012)

Silvertown Crossing - air pollution

Question No: 3441 / 2012

Darren Johnson

Thank you for the answer to my question 0246/2012. If the environmental assessment shows that proposed mitigation measures will not stop the Silvertown Tunnel from breaching the European limit values for air pollution, will you drop the scheme? 

Written response from the Mayor

It is far too early to speculate on the possible outcome of a complex piece of work which has not yet been undertaken. The findings of the environmental impact assessment will be considered in great detail before any application for powers to build a crossing, and will be subject to detailed scrutiny as part of any application to build the crossing. 

Silvertown Crossing - business case
Question No: 3442 / 2012

Darren Johnson

Thank you for the answer to my question 0245/2012, will you now publish the business case for the Silvertown crossing and the Gallions Reach Ferry? 

Written response from the Mayor

This public consultation is asking for people’s views on the options for river crossings to solve the existing problems with the Blackwall tunnel and Woolwich ferry. This includes the potential for tolls/user charges to provide revenue for the schemes, and alternative schemes which could replace or supplement the Woolwich ferry. There are clearly some big questions here, including the interaction between alternative/complementary scheme options, the outcome of which would have a major effect on how the schemes would operate and how much traffic would use the crossings. As such the first step is to understand people’s views on the issues raised including tolling before the detailed proposition including any tolling structure can be determined and a detailed assessment made. The business case will be available to the public and will be subject to scrutiny in due course. 

Silvertown Crossing - cost (2)
Question No: 3444 / 2012

Darren Johnson

Will the forthcoming public exhibition on the Silvertown Crossing proposal include information on traffic modelling? Will it also include information on the impacts on traffic jams in surrounding areas and air pollution?

Written response from the Mayor

At this stage the consultation is asking strategic questions seeking views on the principles of certain crossing options, and the acceptability of tolling/user charges. We need to clearly understand people’s views on the issues raised including how any tolling could work before a detailed proposition can be made and a detailed traffic assessment undertaken. We are undertaking further detailed traffic modelling in order to provide supplementary information. Both of these will be available before the end of the consultation.

The traffic modelling is highly dependent on the details of the final package including any tolling structure. 

Silvertown Crossing – tolls (1)
Question No: 3445 / 2012

Darren Johnson

Assuming a £2 toll, how many vehicles do you anticipate will use the tunnels once the Silvertown Crossing has been built? 

Written response from the Mayor

It is not possible at this stage to give any definitive answers on traffic levels, but detailed modelling data will be available and subject to scrutiny as these schemes proceed to a finer level of detail and powers are sought.   
Silvertown Crossing - tolls (2)
Question No: 3446 / 2012

Darren Johnson

Assuming a £2 charge, how many years will it take before the tunnel is paid for? 

Written response from the Mayor

No decisions have yet been taken as to how the crossings will be funded and procured.
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